
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Welcome to the summer term! I hope you all had a lovely Easter holiday, and managed to find some time to get out and about in the lovely 

countryside, whether here on the IOW or further afield. I hear that lots of children also took part in some exciting Easter Egg Hunts! 

We have a very busy term ahead of us, and I have updated the key dates on p8 of this Buzz. The first one coming up will be our 

King’s Coronation Celebrations on Friday 5th May, to which you are all warmly invited in the afternoon (let ’s hope for dry 

weather!). The children will be taking part in a street party style lunch followed by activities on the field with families. We have 

also invited Betty, the vintage ice cream van, along if you wish to purchase some delicious ice creams (10% of their takings will 

be donated to school). See the letter sent out today for further information. 

Some beady-eyed children noticed our colourful brand new sign on our Cosy Cabin. A huge thank you to Quinn’s dad, Mike, 

for making this for us, as well as our EARA group who discussed his designs before we chose the one you see installed. It 

looks great! 

On Wednesday, we were honoured to welcome Annette, a headteacher of a school in Uganda, to our 

school. She visited along with Robin, who is a trustee of the charity Pearl of Africa, which helps to fund   

Annette’s school and children’s home. The children really enjoyed learning a Ugandan song and dance in our 

Collective Worship. Annette then visited Ivy Bee class and Honey Bee class, where they were fascinated to 

find out about life in Uganda and at Annette’s school (which has approximately 2000 children!). Some of our 

children are inspired to fundraise and provide resources for the charity; watch this space. We would like to 

thank Annette, Robin and Rev Jackie Maw for facilitating this fascinating and thought-provoking visit. See 

later in this Buzz for more facts and photos. 

Today, our wonderful team of Bethan, Skye and Violet, riding Jasmine and Echo, represented our school at the inter-

school show jumping. They each rode two lovely clear rounds. The second round was against the clock, so everyone 

was doing their very best to go as quickly as possible whilst trying not to knock any fences down, fall off, or forget the 

course!!! Skye put in a super speedy clear round and got an individual 4th overall, while the team's combined score 

secured them a team 3rd place! The girls once again were a great team today, cheering for each other and supporting 

one another. It was a very fun and exciting day and the three are very happy and proud of how well they have done and 

thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Well done to the girls, and thank you to their parents/carers for supporting them 

(and writing this commentary).  

 I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday.  

With best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Friendship—Sticking    Together 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for friendship 

 

Dear Lord Jesus, 

You have shown us through the Bible that you want to be 

woven into our lives as our friend. 

Thank you that we can talk to you at any time because 

You are always close to us. 

Thank you for our friends – we are stronger 

together! 

Amen 

 

“There is a friend who sticks closer than a        

brother.” 

Proverbs 18.24 

This week, we have been making 

friendship bracelets. The three 

pieces are plaited together, which 

makes the bracelet stronger. 

Plaiting the strands together needs 

time and effort, just like building a 

good friendship. You can have one 

friend, two friends or lots of 

friends!  



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

Friendship is… 

Finding things to do together 

Relying on each other 

Impossible on your own 

Enjoying being together 

Never selfish 

Depending on someone else 

Sharing hopes and dreams 

Happiness and laughter 

Including others 

Precious 

 
 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Figures of speech—personification 
 

An object or animal is given human qualities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Can you make up some of your own? 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 17th April 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.19% 

Late marks this week: 5 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Which line do you 

think is the best way 

of  describing   

friendship and why? 

Can you think of any 

other ways? 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Macaroni Cheese Chinese chicken & Rice Roast Gammon Beef lasagne Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Jelly Shortbread Flapjack Oat cookie 



Bumble Bee Meadow - for great spelling and using letter names beautifully! Ellie - growing in         

confidence. Theo F - ordering numbers up to 20 accurately. Tristan - working hard on his 

capacity work independently and quickly! 

Honey Bee Myles - for some beautiful language in English. Freddie H - for showing a consistent    

improvement in learning behaviours and attitudes in all lessons. 

Ivy Bee Nico - for wonderful improvement with his handwriting. 

Bee-Haviour William - for some insightful answers during worship and pupil conferencing.  

Sports Bee Alfie M - for always showing passion in sports participation. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 



Children and parents: media use and attitudes report 2022 

This report looks at media use, attitudes and understanding among children and young people aged 3-17. It also 

includes findings on parents’ views about their children’s media use, and how parents of children and young    

people aged 3-17 monitor and manage their children’s use.  

Full Report 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.ofcom.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0024/234609/childrens-media-use-and-attitudes-report-2022.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit from Annette, a headteacher in Uganda 

On Wednesday, we were honoured to welcome Annette, a headteacher of a school in Uganda, to our school. She  visited along with Robin, 

who is a trustee of the charity Pearl of Africa, which helps to fund Annette’s school and children’s home. The children really enjoyed     

learning a Ugandan song and dance in our Collective Worship.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annette then visited Ivy Bee class and Honey Bee class, where they were fascinated to find out about life in Uganda and at Annette’s school 

(which has approximately 2000 children!). With help from the Pearl of Africa charity and the Molly and Paul Childcare Foundation, they help 

to house, feed, look after and educate children from babies to late teens, and sometimes some in their early 20s. Annette loved seeing our 

school with its well-equipped classrooms, carpet, displays and trays for each child. She talked about the struggles they face in feeding and 

educating the children, and how large the class sizes are there, but also how the children are so keen to learn to achieve better futures for 

themselves. Annette also told us about the impact of Covid and how children didn’t go to school for 2 years (they didn’t have remote     

education there), and how many children and teenagers didn’t return to school afterwards, instead having to help their parents or get    

married. We enjoyed watching a video of the Pearl of Africa choir singing and dancing, and we look forward to hopefully seeing them when 

they tour the UK later in the autumn.  

See some of the fascinating facts we learnt on the next page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Visit from Annette, a headteacher from Uganda (continued) 

The children asked some fantastic questions, and here are some facts that we found out: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pearl of Africa 

Choir tours the UK 

each year to raise 

money for the charity. 

There is no electricity 

or water in people’s 

homes, only in the 

school. 

For breakfast every 

day they feed the 

children a cup of   

porridge with sugar. 

For lunch and supper 

they have posho (a 

food product made of 

cornmeal) and beans. 

 

 

They can’t afford 

bread for the        

children, and they 

have meat             

approximately once a 

year. 

The adults use a boda 

boda (a motorbike) to 

travel around. 

 

The average walk to 

school is 30 minutes. 

One 14 year old girl 

walks 3 hours to 

school and back every 

day.  

Some children live at 

the school in the  

children’s homes. 

 

They only have     

computers in the high 

school, but not in the 

primary school. 

Other schools charge 

a fee to attend, but 

the charity pays for 

this school so children 

can go for free. 

In some cultures, the 

girls are married off at 

12 because of the 

dowry (e.g. cows).  

There are 56 tribes in 

Uganda. 

There are               

approximately 10 

different languages in 

the classrooms. 

They learn English at 

school. 

There are               

approximately 2000 

children in the school 

and 300 staff. 

About four-fifths of 

the population is 

Christian, primarily 

divided between Ro-

man Catholics and 

Protestants.  

Other religions     

include Islam or no 

faith. 

It gets dark by 6pm in 

Uganda. 

It stays the same  

temperature all year 

around, because it is 

near the Equator. 

They have dry       

seasons and rainy 

seasons in Uganda. It 

is 30 degrees there at 

the moment! 

At the school they 

have a farm school 

where they grow their 

own produce and 

learn to look after 

livestock. 

 

Agriculture is the 

main source of     

income in Uganda. 

 

They go to school on 

Saturdays as well as 

Monday-Friday. 

On Sundays they go 

to church and have 

time to do homework, 

as well as some free 

time. 

In most classes there 

are between 50—80 

children. 



Gates 

The gates will now be closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs.        

Please collect your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,       except for the 

bell ringers (St Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 

 Monday 24th April: Y6 SATs parents’ information meeting at 5pm 
 

 Tuesday 25th April: Y2 SATs parents’ information meeting at 8.30am 
 

 May: Y2 SATs ‘quizzes’ 
 

 Friday 5th May: King’s Coronation Celebrations (letter to follow) 
 

 Monday 8th May: Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 
 

 Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May: Y6 SATs 
 

 Sunday 14th May: Walk the Wight 
 

 Tuesday 16th May: Royal Coronation Junior Prom at Osborne House (TBC)  
 

 Friday 26th May: Last day of term 
 

 Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June: Half term 
 

 Friday 16th June: Mufti day in return for cakes for Northcourt Manor Open 

Gardens 
 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 
 

 Friday 23rd June: Sports Day (details to follow nearer the time) 
 

 Monday 26th June: Tony Peek Poetry Workshops 
 

 Thursday 29th June: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral (letter to 

follow nearer the time) 
 

 Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th July: High school transition days 
 

 Tuesday 4th July: Whole school transition morning 
 

 Friday 7th July: Reports go home 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Forest Day (TBC) 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Parents Evening 
 

 Friday 14th July: Science Day (details TBC) 
 

 Monday 17th—Tuesday 18th July: Y6 Corfe residential (details to follow) 
 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development 

day 
 















Starting on Friday 28th April, Mr Goldsmith will 

be running eight Dynamos Cricket sessions for 

children aged 8-11 at Cowes Cricket Club. 

The sessions are open to all children aged 8-11 

(not just from Brighstone) and will run between 

5.15pm and 6.15pm each Friday evening, with 

the final session taking place on Friday 16th 

June. 

The cost of the eight-week programme is just 

£20 - to sign up your child, please click on the 

following link - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/

Dynamos/Course/3967cab0-ff75-4535-94ed-

8c5393c65e6e. For signing up, your child will 

receive a personalised playing shirt, Topps 

Cricket Attax Cards and access to the Dynamos 

App. 

Any children that sign up could end up as part 

of the Cowes U11 hardball squad, whilst any 

girls that sign up will be part of the Cowes U11 

Girls Dynamos squad for the 2023 season. 












